






























 

CONSULTATION PAPER ON REVIEW OF CONNECTED TRANSACTION RULES 

 

Reasons for questions 1 and 2: 

 

1. The existing chapter is clear and precise and having been applied by the market 

for years. We have been familiarised with the text and structure of the chapter 

and do not find it difficult to understand or apply. The plain language guideline 

may be used as an aid to the understanding of the rules. In addition, we think 

that including diagram would help to understand the chapter. 

 

2. It is hard to conclude whether the new Chapter 14A accurately reflects the 

current Chapter 14A or not as the meaning of the rules may be construed 

according to the new context. 

 

Our answers to questions 14 and 15 are “yes”. 

 

Reasons for question 14: the pricing and other relevant information contained in the 

circular have been provided according to company’s business polices, market practice 

and trend with reference to historical figures. 

 

Reasons for question 15: the independent financial advisor and independent board 

committee provide professional and independent opinions on the CCTs and directors 

who are interested in the transactions shall abstain from voting. 

 

Our answer to question 23 is “no” and the limit should be increased to HK$5 million.  

 

Our answer to question 24 is “no” and the limit should be HK$30 million. 

 

Reasons for questions 23 and 24: Taking into consideration of inflation and economic 

growth, we are of the opinion that the limit should be increased. Also, it can reduce 

burden and administration costs. 
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